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Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday 31st March 2005 at 7.00 pm    

Present:  Cllrs J. Stevens (Chairman), O. Smith (Vice-Chairman), P. Daniels, R. Gee, K. Mison, D. Neal, J. Smith, 3 parishioners. Clerk – A. Jobson. 
.
	1
	Apologies: Cllr. R. Warmington.

	
	

	2
	Register of members interests:  There were none at this point.

	
	

	3
	Planning

	
	

	a)
	SE/05/1306/P – single storey rear extension to dwelling – Flint Cottage, 26 Cavendish Road, Clare.  Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. K. Mison, seconded by Cllr. P. Daniels and carried unanimously.

	
	

	b)
	There were no further applications received.

	
	

	4
	Any Other Business

	
	

	a)
	The Chairman said that it was usual that questions from parishioners are taken as an agenda item at the full monthly meeting but that if Councillors had no objections the parishioners present at the meeting may address the Council.  It was agreed that they may do so.

	
	

	
	The parishioners expressed concern that the site for housing development in Clare was now proposed to be on the land east of The Granary.  As residents of The Granary they felt they had not received any information or been consulted.  They had attended the exhibition in the Town Hall on 30th March 2005 and were dismayed to learn that objections to St. Edmundsbury Borough Council had to be in by 11th April 2005.

	
	

	
	The Chairman explained that there had been two earlier facilitation meetings run by St. Edmundsbury at the Town Hall.  An invitation had been sent to every resident of Clare inviting them to the workshops.  The Parish Council felt that the residents of Clare had not shown much interest earlier in the consultation proceedings. Those that had shown an interest received updates from St. Edmundsbury.  The Parish Council had wanted to have a development behind The Swan – mixed housing, car parking with pedestrian access to the High Street and other facilities which are lacking in Clare. The Parish Council were outvoted – one of the reasons being that it was felt that a developer would not want to carry the cost of building a road from the Pumping Station on Stoke Road to the back of The Swan.  

	
	


	
	The Parish Council and parishioners agreed that the meeting in the Town Hall on 30th March 2005 had been very poorly advertised with bad layout of the stand and information available.

	
	

	
	After further discussion it was agreed that the Chairman would go back to St. Edmundsbury and request an extension to the period of consultation beyond 11th April 2005 and report back.

	
	

	b)
	Re:  Playing Field Project.  The Chairman reported that he had withdrawn the Parish Council’s application for the new pavilion on a temporary basis.  St. Edmundsbury Borough Council had indicated that they would refuse the application because a) the building was too high, and b) the dormer windows.  An architect had indicated that with an upstairs floor the cost may be in region of £500k plus VAT.  The original proposed structure with a ground floor only and lower roof would cost approximately £300k.  To be an agenda item at the next Parish Council meeting.

	
	

	c)
	Re: Scattering of Ashes.  A parishioner had asked whether his wife’s ashes could be scattered in The Nuttery and possibly a tree planted in her memory. Cllr. P. Daniels reported that there is no legal objection to this save only that the owner of the land should be asked for consent.  It was agreed that this was an admirable service for the Council to provide and gave their permission.  Action:  Cllr. P. Daniels and Clerk.  As an example Southend Borough Council under its Plant a Tree Scheme provides for applicants to bury ashes under a donated tree.

	
	

	d)
	Re:  Redeposited Local Plan.  Clerk to request 8 further copies to Local Plan referring to Clare.  Action: Clerk.

	
	

	e)
	Re:  Hedgerow survey.  Cllr. P. Daniels reported that the Training Day will be on Saturday 23rd April starting at 10.00 a.m. in Clare Country Park and finishing about 12.30.  Cllr. R. Gee mentioned that Mr. David Byford already did this on his farm and may be helpful in the collection of data.

	
	

	f)
	Cllr. J. Smith reported that a parishioner had noticed that trees had been planted in the rough grass to the east of The Granary.  Councillors did not know anything about this.

	
	

	
	The meeting closed at 7.43 p.m.
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